
Lee Recreation Commission





October 1, 2012
Present: Phil Sanborn, Dawn Genes, Geoff Carlton, Dave Young
Secretary’s Report:  The minutes of the September 3 meeting were read and approved.

Treasurer’s Report: there was no treasurer’s report available
Playground at Little River Park
A formal design for the playground including landscaping will be completed on October 15.  This will need presented to the Selectmen for approval.  The Recreation Commission would like to ask for the assistance of Randy Stevens to install the purchased swing, make a walk from the parking lot to the baseball field, and to install stormwater control from the edge of the baseball field.

Baseball at Little River Park

The Junior Legion has requested use of the Babe Ruth field at LRP for home games in the summer of 2013.  The Junior legion is made up of kids from Lee, Durham, Madbury and Newmarket. The Junior Legion is willing to invest in improvements to the field.  Dave Young made the motion to allow the Junior Legion to use the babe Ruth Field at LRP for home games and practice in summer of 2013.  Phil seconded the motion.  All in favor.
Geocaching at Little River Park

There are currently four locations within LRP.  Anyone interested in finding them can go to www.geocaching.com
Draft Master Plan for Little River Park

The Selectmen were presented with a draft Master Plan for Little River Park in December of 2011.  They reviewed it and replied with a request for additional information.  The Recreation Commission is on the agenda for the October 29 meeting to present another draft.

From the Board of Selectmen:
MOTION – Move that the Board of Selectmen maintain all authority under NH RSA 35-B:1, including those expressly described in RSA 35-B:3, with the exception of operating recreational programs and activities, such as the annual fishing derby, and that the Board of Selectmen must approve all such programs and activities in advance, and that the Recreation Commission complete the purchase and installation of playground equipment at Little River Park, that has already been funded through two warrant articles, after presenting a plan for same to the Board.

Actions by Recreation Commission Members
On September 12, a petition warrant article was submitted to the Town of Lee.  It was circulated and signed in late August.  This petition was not reviewed or presented by the Recreation Commission prior to being circulated.  This was an action by an individual, not Lee Rec.

On September 24, ORYA sent out a blast regarding the petition seeking artificial turf at Little River Park.  This request to ORYA came from a few members but was not discussed by the Recreation Commission prior to submission nor agreed upon for wording, intent or effect. 

Members are reminded that unless an action is brought before the Commission and decided upon it is not an official action of the Recreation Commission.

Meeting adjourned at 9:07 pm.  

